MOLESEY BOAT CLUB
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1. Apologies:  M Carpenter, J Higgs, K Mikkov, 
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

Minutes for May 2015 meeting were reviewed.
Minutes were agreed.

3. Special items
Membership Proposals 2015/2016  - BR proposed that there was a need to raise further funds for the tank, this could be done by offering a limited number of life memberships. But the current rule states members need to be 60 and over which restricts the offer. The committee agreed limiting to 20 members and discussed the proposal but felt the offer would have better impact if sold at one flat rate as opposed to different rates for different age bands, as proposed. BR pointed out that only about a third of those who took out life memberships when these were last old in 2003 are still active, so the long-term effect may be limited.
If members younger than 40 years were to request life membership this could be considered by the committee.

The committee agreed to offer at the current membership fee to those aged 40 and above which would raise a potential £65,000.
Action: Offer life memberships to those aged 40 and over for 8 times the Adult rowing fee, i.e. £3,280 based on current fees. This offer should be open until 1st September 2015 thereafter the offer may change at the Committees discretion. 
Subscription rates 2015/2016
BR put forward the proposed increases to the subscription rates increasing adult rowing, student rowing and junior rowing. Junior rowing was agreed to split into two categories, 14 and 15 year olds and 16 to 18 years old.
Action: The following rates would be put forward:

	
	Category
	Current rate
	Proposed rate
	Joining fee

	1
	Adult Rowing
	410
	430
	40

	2
	Student
	270
	290
	20

	3
	Junior 14 and 15 years
	360
	430
	50

	4
	Junior 16 to 18 years
	360
	480
	40


Action: Increase in junior rates to be presented to parents prior to SGM via email BR and IK
Supplementary Payment – BR explained that the Committee agrees to invite all Members to add a discretionary amount of £52 to their annual subscription for the next three years, to raise funds for the tank. This amount, £1 per week, should be invoiced to all members including life members and will be added to direct debits.  Assuming that the Club achieves CASC status, members will be asked to sign gift aid declarations for these amounts.
Action: £52 to be included on all memberships.
Proposed Life Members – Committee discussed current life members and new proposals - Sir Steve Redgrave, Sir Matthew Pinsent and Sir David Tanner, 

Action: IK and MS to approach
4. Sub-groups:
Treasurer 

All received the budget report and current financial report. 
BR noted that Skipton were booked into hold a conference at the club to include an end of day session in explore boats for the 12 main directors. BR to discuss further sponsorship options with Skipton and build on the original £5000, to support the main squad.
Membership/Insurance
John Hughes, Mike Gardiner, Kersti Mikkov, Mariella Carpenter
Membership report received and accepted.
Critical Dates - June
Henley fund raiser Sunday 14th June 12:30pm

SGM 18th June 2105
Invoice ISPS

Finalise Budgets for 2015/16

Bar Audit

Review Junior Programme for next year.

Membership renewals to issue July

Coaches reviews

Rowing
Moe Sibihi, Jon Higgs, Paul Thorpe, Phil Bourguignon, Helen Taylor, Franz Imfeld, Steve Parsons
PT now managing regular coaches meetings.
Franz is going to work on Club website and look at updating/changing the system to make more user friendly.
Top Junior coxless four will be joining senior 4 for Thames Challenge Cup. 

Phil B renting out a number of unused boats for other crews racing HRR.

BR raised a vote of thanks to the members repairing boats including P Neale, S Matley and J Parker.

Club Hire and Bar
Ted Bates, Christiana Hoad, Rachel Pugh, Chris Daley, Britt Bates
No Report

Fund-Raising and Sponsorship

Simon Kay, Bill Raspin
Parliamentary Boat Race on Wednesday 15th July at 12:00pm. BR informed the committee important to support the ISPS sponsor deal and the Club needs to put forward a Junior 8 to race, to represent the youth of today ‘Inspired by the 2012 Olympics’. Action: BR speak to HT to organise a crew

Unfortunately the Club was not successful in raising enough votes for Aviva funding on their website.
Henley Fund raiser will be held on Sunday 14th June at 12:30

SK feedback Octagon corporate day was positive and SK taking small group to Henley to have further discussions regarding potential sponsorship.

Senior Squad Corporate Regatta to progress. Action: S Fowler to confirm 
Rowing Centre

Bill Raspin, Ian Knight, Andy Graham, Simon Kay, Chris Daley

P Neale will be installing electrics (having provided £2000 worth of cable, thanks Phil).
Now awaiting quotes to landscape outside pathway and quotes for gym flooring and equipment.

Molesey Residents Association has offered to plant hedging on perimeter.

Premises 
Richard Steed, Chris Daley, Ted Bates, Ian Knight, Andy Graham, Phil Neale, Steve Parsons
RS confirmed that the group has now reviewed the security and alarm system providers.
We are changing waste disposal company and with all the reviews and changes made so far on services this year for the Club there has been a saving of around £5000. Committee thanked the group for their work, well done.
Communications
Newsletter to be issued including: Henley Fund Raiser 14th June, SGM notice and MAR 18/19th July.
Social Group  
Henley fund raiser Sunday 14th June 12:30pm
Safety  
IK raised the issue of Masters women crew removing stretcher plates from junior boats, which must not happen. 
Action: All coaches to remind crews and IK to address Women Masters.
Welfare
No report
AOB
MS gave his apologies unable to attend SGM.
SK raised the issue of lack of staff to operate during weekday afternoons when required. TB agreed it was a problem further notice the better, but it is hard to cover when individuals on holiday.

Meeting closed 21:15
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